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Worship Schedule 

Sunday Worship  8:30 and 11:00 a.m. 

Church School  9:45 a.m. 

 

The Sacrament of The Lord’s Supper is 

celebrated the first Sunday of each month. 

 

OUR CHURCH ELDERS:  Jim Barnes—Clerk, Stuart Brown, Frank Gasperini, Jason Hovda, William 

Marsh, Donita Petersen, Pam Poisson, Holly Rhodes, Chuck Rodgers, John Sawyer, Beth Shockley, 

Kathi Stone, and Bill Wingardner.  

DEACONS:  Brenda Bengtson, Nancy Blaine, Rebecca Caprio, Sandy Gasperini, Kim Goldstein, Tom 

Gurney, Carla Holland, Julie Koochagian, Caroline Milne, Kristin Moats, Jennifer Morris, and Shirley 

Pearson. 
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Sitting at my desk this morning on the Tuesday after Christmas, I am once again so grateful and amazed 

how the community of Christ comes together to celebrate the birth of our Savior. I’m awed not by just how 

we gather for beautiful celebratory events like the Christmas Dinner, Christmas Cantata, Christmas Eve 

services etc, etc; but, rather how so many individuals come together and plan so carefully and work so 

diligently to ensure that members, visitors, and strangers can be embraced by the warmth of the Christ 

Light through Leesburg Presbyterian Church! Here are just a few of those folks who led the way in our 

celebration of Christmas this year: 

Christmas Dinner:  Rebecca Caprio, Carla Holland, Brenda Bengtson and Jennifer Morris & Deacons 

Living Nativity:  Chuck Rodgers, Dave Nelson, Paul Ritsema, Cameron Spivey, Juli Barnes, Rev. Wiggins 

and Christian Education Committee 

Alternative Gift Market: Kathy Stone & Mission/Witness Committee and LPC Youth 

Children’s Musical and Choir Cantata: Becky Sweet, Kathy Adcock, Wendy Bourloukas, Kim Vigil, 18 adult 

choir members and 15 children 

Sanctuary Decorations: Laura Jackson, Judy Swezey, Krista Ritsema, Jane Ashbaugh, Jennifer Morris, 

Shirley Pearson 

Sanctuary Set-up: Jane Wallace 

String Trio: Paul Ritsema 

Substitute Organist for Advent/Christmas Music: Trish Fraker 

4 Worship Bulletins in 1 week! Office Administrator, Cindy Hollister 

Pre-school Christmas Celebrations: Elaine Thiel, Nancy Vanzandt, and teachers 

Christmas Eve Instrumental Accompaniment: Mary Paige Rodgers and Nate Ritsema 
 

To these weavers of the LPC Christmas tapestry revealing so beautifully the Christmas message of peace 

and hope and joy and love, I say on behalf of your church family, thank you and again, thank you. 
 

To close—a Celtic prayer of blessing for the coming year--- 

A New Year’s Prayer 

May God make your year a happy one! 

Not by shielding you from all sorrows and pain, 

But by strengthening you to bear it, as it comes; 

Not by making your path easy, 

But by making you sturdy to travel any path; 

Not by taking hardships from you, 

But by taking fear from your heart; 

Not by granting you unbroken sunshine, 

But by keeping your face bright, even in the shadows; 

Not by making your life always pleasant, 

But by showing you when people and their causes need you most, 

and by making you anxious to be there to help. 

God’s love, peace, hope and joy to you for the year ahead. 

Grace and peace, 

Debbie 



 

 

LPC Book Club 
 

The LPC Book Club will meet on 

Friday, January 14 at 9:30 in 

the church lounge. We will 

discuss Mark Twain's classic, 

Tom Sawyer. We'll also take a 

look at Twain's autobiography which was released 

in November 2010, a hundred years after Twain 

died, since he wanted some of his opinions 

suppressed until long after his death! Please feel 

free to join us even if you have not attended book 

club before or will not be able to attend every 

month. Contact Jennifer Marsh for more 

information about book club (703-779-0042, 

jmcleanmarsh@hotmail.com). 
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Emma Clemens/Ruth Circles 
 

Emma Clemens and Ruth Circles will meet 

Wednesday, January 5th at 7:30 pm in the church 

library. Betty Lowenbach will 

lead the lesson as we 

continue our study on the 

Book of Revelation. All 

women are welcome to 

attend. Contact Helen Taylor 

at 703-777-6338 if you 

have any questions. 

Monday Morning Stitchers 

 

We have a great group of la-

dies that stitch on the 3rd 

Monday of each month at the 

home of Jane Ashbaugh.  
 

We want to invite anyone that 

would like to join us.  We are a 

very informal group—you can 

just bring whatever project you 

are working on and stitch and visit with us. 
 

If you have ever wanted to learn counted thread, 

canvas work (needlepoint) or cross stitch on linen, 

now is the time!  It’s not just cross stitch anymore!  

So, check your calendars and see if you can join us 

on January 17th at 11:00 a.m. at Jane’s house  

(420 W. Market Street).  Please call if you have 

any questions. (703-779-0747) 

Circle One 

Circle One will meet Thursday, 

January 6th, at 10:00 a.m. for 

a lively discussion of lesson 

four  of our revealing study of 

Revelation.  Join us for a 

morning of fellowship and 

study and a whole lot of 

fun.  See you then!  For more 

information, contact Laura 

Herring, 703-777-7639. 

Bridge Group 
 

Bridge Group meets weekly on 

Thursday mornings at 10:00 for a 

lively session of cards and 

fellowship. New players welcome.  

Contact the office if you would 

like to play (703-777-4163). 

Mom’s Alive! 

Mothers with children of all ages 

meet on Tuesday morning, 9:00-

11:00 a.m. at the church in the 

Lounge.  Our mission is to provide a 

social and supportive atmosphere 

for mothers in a Christian setting 

through fellowship, education and 

outreach.  If you have questions 

you may contact Sarah Jones at 

MASecretary@lpcva.org or Lauren 

Vogan at 

MAPublicRelations@lpcva.org.  All Mom’s are 

welcome! 

Deadline for February Newsletter is January 17, 2011 

mailto:jmcleanmarsh@hotmail.com
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New Orleans Mission Trip, March 28—April 3 

Let’s think Mission Trip! For the fifth consecutive year, we will be sending a team to New Orleans to help 

the victims of Hurricane Katrina which struck that city August 29, 2005. Block out the dates March 28—

April 3. St. Charles Ave. Presbyterian Church will host us again. They will put us up in Brent House, the 

same luxurious hotel as last year. Lodging will be paid for if you can get to New Orleans. Make your decision 

by January 15 as our deposit has to be in shortly thereafter. A signup sheet is posted in the back of the 

Fellowship Hall. Join Rick and Kathi Stone, Tom Chase, Chris Folk, Beth Hood, Babe McGuire, Shirley 

Pearson, and Brad and Kathy Brown (tentatively). Contact Shirley Pearson at 703-777-7425 or Kathi Stone 

at 703-777-7194. 

There will be a brief coordinating meeting at 9:45 on January 9 for those planning to go on the trip. 

Preferred Florist Program 

Leesburg Presbyterian Church has begun a preferred florist 

program in partnership with J.Morris Flowers. Members will 

continue to sign up to 

donate flowers on Sundays. 

You may then contact our 

preferred florist to order 

your arrangement, or 

purchase your flowers 

elsewhere and bring them to 

the church by noon on Friday. 

Why? 

r Fundraising—J Morris Flowers will contribute 10% of 

your purchase back to the church. 

r Convenience—The florist has a key so can deliver 

outside regular office hours. 

How? 

r Contact Jennifer Morris at jenn@jmorrisflowers.com or 

571-242-1150 to place your order.  

Mission and Witness 
The results are in...! 

The Western Loudoun CROP Hunger Walk's 131 walkers from 8 churches 

raised over $17,000 with 25% going to Loudoun Interfaith Relief! Seventeen 

walkers represented the Leesburg Presbyterian Team and contributed over 

$2,000. 

LPC's Alternative Market was a success! Over $1,700 was raised for the 

Pastor's Discretionary Fund (including $215 from the raffle of a beautiful 

cross stitch), 73 bracelets were sold, and all of the coffee and other goodies 

were sold! 

Thanks to everyone who showed their support for these very good causes. 

A special thank you to Wynne 
Rodgers, and Barbara and Walt 
Drumm for making sure 
Loudoun Interfaith Relief 
receives your donated food items 
every month. 

mailto:jenn@jmorrisflowers.com
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Interreligious Dialogue: Let’s Talk About Islam 

Mr. Brooks Barber, Teaching Fellow, The Catholic University of America 

January 16 — February 6, 2011 

The religion of Islam has increasingly garnered attention in the United States in recent years, due to 

things such as the September 11th attacks, the wars in Iraq and Afghanistan, the Israeli-Palestinian 

conflict, the rise of global terrorism, and most presently, the so-called “Ground Zero” Islamic Center.  

There is another side of Islam, however, than the one so often presented 

to us by the media and in popular reading materials.  We will examine 

what Islam says about itself, paying special attention to its sacred text, the 

Qur’an, and drawing upon this book to answer theological questions about 

prophecy, creation, judgment, social structure, and interreligious dialogue.  

Finally, we will look at Islam in the modern world, in an attempt to better 

understand its relationship with the United States. 

Effective Parenting in a Defective World: How to Raise Kids Who Stand out from the Crowd 

Juli Barnes 

February 13 — March 20,  2011 

How do you raise successful, morally responsible children in our 21st century 

culture?  Every day they receive messages from TV, pop music, the internet, 

and their peers that are contrary to the Christian ideals we are trying to teach 

them.  Come to this six week video/discussion class to learn Godly principles 

and practical lessons in parenting from a Christian perspective.  This class is 

geared towards parents of elementary through middle school, but all are 

welcome. 

Evangelism? But We’re Presbyterians! 

Frank Gasperini 

February 20 — March 13, 2011 

Please join us as Frank Gasperini leads a fast-paced four week course on the dreaded “E” word starting 

February 20, 2011. 

We will discuss the history of Presbyterian evangelism and the modern connotations of evangelism, 

evangelist, and evangelical. Where do Presbyterians fit into this modern-day interpretation of theology, 

dogma, politics, and personal feelings? Where does LPC fit? More importantly, as individuals, where do 

we as Christians fit? 

This class guarantees spirited discussion, hot evangelical topics (often that are misunderstood), 

fellowship, laughter, and an opportunity to grow in Christ together. 

Winter Adult Education Classes 
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News from the Session 
 

Members of the Session in 2011 are Jim Barnes (Clerk), Stuart Brown, Frank Gasperini, Jason Hovda, 

William Marsh, Donita Petersen, Pam Poisson, Holly Rhodes, Chuck Rodgers, John Sawyer, Beth 

Shockley, Kathi Stone and Bill Wingardner.  Rev. Debbie Persons serves as Moderator.  

 

Among recent actions taken by the Session: 

Í Received into membership Bonnie and Carol Beal by Letter of Transfer from Ashburn 

Presbyterian Church; and Chrisleigh Coulter by reaffirmation of faith. 

Í Approved the baptism of Alexis Kelly Parnell on December 26, 2010. 

Í Approved four special offerings for 2011: One Great Hour of Sharing in April, Pentecost in May, 

Peacemaking in October, and Joy Gift in December. 

Í Scheduled the annual Congregational Meeting for Sunday, January 23, 2011, after the 11:00 

worship service. 

Í Appointed task forces to look at the capital needs associated with the LPC Preschool and work 

out a fee structure, so that the Preschool and church appropriately share in capital costs; and 

to develop options for closing the gap between current capital reserves and the projected 

capital improvement and replacement needs of the church. 

 

The Session offered commendations for: 

Í Trish Fraker and Kathy Adcock for playing the organ and piano, respectively, to help Becky 

Sweet while she recovers from her hand injury; 

Í Rebecca Caprio for doing an excellent job organizing after-worship fellowship, and Tom Gurney 

for making coffee on many Sundays; 

Í Several members of the congregation who quietly helped a church member who needed 

medical assistance during a recent worship service; 

Í Kathi Stone for her work coordinating the CROP walk; 

Í Jim Barnes, Clerk of Session, for getting a perfect review from the Presbytery in its review of 

LPC’s minutes and register; 

Í Wendy Bourloukas and Kim Vigil for their outstanding leadership of the children’s choir; 

Í Tom Gurney for his ongoing assistance with property issues such as boiler and water pressure 

problems; 

Í Kim Vigil for her service as Share-the-Care coordinator; and 

Í Paul Ritsema for his generosity in arranging for the Calmes Trio to provide music during the 

December 12 worship service. 
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Preschool Particulars for January  

òHappy New Yearó always has a nice ring to itéespecially when you are in school! LPC Preschool 

is no exception!!! With the new year comes new ways to better serve our students and families.  

This January, we will be including a music program for our 3õs and 4õs! We are so excited to add 

this new dimension to our program. (That is 3 new programs we 

have added this year: Lunch Bunch, Extended Day, and now 

music!) The children already have music in the curriculum, but 

this will be an extra serving by a music teacher.  January is the 

month to begin Registration for the 2011 -2012 school year and 

packets will be going out regarding the new school year.  Tours 

will also be starting to introduce new families to our wonderful 

school.  The first ones will be Tuesday, Jan 11 th  at 10AM and 

Wednesday, Jan 12 th  at 2PM. Feel free to let your friends know 

of the dates they can visit!  

Share The Care  

Share -The-Care (STC) is a program for the younger children of our church. After Time with the 

Children during the 11:00 service, children age 4 through First Grade are led to the Preschool 
classroom downstairs. It is a time for the children to learn and play while their parents have a 

chance to worship. It is not a Sunday School class.  

STC is led by a rotation of volunteers who are primarily the 
parents of the children who attend STC, but we welcome 

anyone interested in working with the children once every few 

months. The lesson and snack is provided.  

There will be a get together at 9:45 on January 9 th  in 
Fellowship Hall. We would like for all current volunteers and 

ANYONE interested in joining us to come and learn about the 
new format. If you are a youth interested in assisting, please 

contact Kim Vigil with your information.  

If you have any questions, please contact Pastor Audrey at 
church (dce@lpcva.org) or Kim Vigil at 703 -779 -8521 

(k97vigil@yahoo.com).  
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